
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. CHAIRS REPORT, WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 

• APPROVAL OF MINUTES AGM 2018 

• DOVECOTES TMO ANNUAL REPORT PRESENTATION 

 

2. MARTIN BRADLEY GCN ACCOUNTS 

• PRESENTATION AND APPROVAL OF THE ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 

• VOTE FOR CONTINUATION OF GCN AS AUDITORS 

 

3. EXISTING BOARD MEMBERS 3-YEAR ROTATION 

           AND CO-OPTED MEMBERS STAND DOWN 

• NOMINATION AND ELECTION OF BOARD MEMBERS 

 

4. PUBLIC VOTE UNDER RIGHT TO MANAGE 

 

5. PRIZE DRAW 



 

 

Dovecotes TMO 

AGM 6th November 2018 

 

Joan Curtis carried out the welcome and introductions, in 

particular she welcomed the local councillors and the TMO 

Consultant Ian Powell. Joan also said that there is a copy of 

this year’s Annual report on each seat and a copy of last 

year’s minutes. 

 

Councillor Sue Roberts took over the running of this part of 

the meeting. 

 

Apologies… Martin Bradley from GCN Accountants 

 

Accounts… In Martins absence Ian Powell read out this 

year’s accounts, he highlighted the budget surpluses etc. He 

explained the reason we carried a surplus. The main reason 

was the extra we have to hold back is for the pension fund, 

we currently need to hold onto approximately £600 k for 

safety measures. There are also several projects underway 

that we have to keep money back for as these are the TMO 

projects and not the Councils or W-Homes, neither of which 

do any major projects on the TMO any longer. 

 

Ian Powell was asked what the projects were that we needed 

to keep money back for, Ian replied that there were several 

projects such as: - 

 

- Door Replacements 

- Kitchens 

- Fencing 

- Decorating for elderly and Disabled 

 

This totalled approximately £215 k that we needed to keep 

back to cover the costs. 

 

There was also a question about the fascia’s and guttering 

jobs, Warren Frays answered this saying “if there was a 

repair needed to either the fascia or guttering then the TMO 

would do the job, however there is a program underway 

where Wolverhampton Homes are having to complete the 

estate as these should have been done under the decent 

Homes Scheme”. It was Moved by Danny Calvin and 

Seconded by Natasha Curtis – Warner that the accounts be 

accepted, this was carried unanimously. 

 

Nominations… Due to the fact that we are going to 

implement a rotation process for board member there will be 

3 board members standing down this year plus any co-opted 

members. The full members standing down this year are 

Christine Warrilow, Liz Kerr, Samantha Johnson. The Co-

opted members are Bernard Curtis and Danny Calvin, plus 

one other member of the estate Rebecca Dutton. All these 

people will be voted on individually after which time the 

three people with the highest number will be elected and the 

others will become co-opted members if they wish to still 

stand as a board member. The only other nomination is to 

the posts for owner occupiers. Natasha Curtis – Warner will 

be standing for that position plus one other if anyone else 

wishes to stand. 

Following this process, it was decided that the elected board 

members would be :- 

 

- Christine Warrilow 

- Bernard Curtis 

- Sarah Harrison 

- And the Co-Opted would be 

- Liz Kerr 

- Danny Calvin 

(Following this Danny Calvin withdrew his nomination) 

Rebecca Dutton was duly elected subject ratification at 

the next board meeting which is due process. 

 

Natasha Curtis – Warner was re-elected unopposed for this 

owner occupier position on the board, there still being 

another place available should anyone wish to apply. 

 

There was a question asked about the possibility of postal 

nominations and votes as some people are at work and 

cannot attend. 

Ian Powell said that this can be done but we firstly need to 

change our constitution for these nominations and votes to 

be legal. Hopefully we may be able to get it done for future 

AGM’s. The changes have to be agreed with the council as 

with any changes the council want to make. 

 

Bernard Curtis asked about future open forums. Andrew 

Slater replied that if we can start to use the school hall again 

in future this could possibly be viable, but to continue to use 

these rooms would be an imposition on the church, we need 

to look into the possibilities. 

 

Continuation… Ian Powell asked if the members present 

were in favour of the TMO continuing to manage. It was 

moved by Jane Prosser and seconded by Tony Cox that the 

TMO continue to manage. There was a majority yes vote 

with only one vote against, the motion was carried. 

 

The draw for the raffle was now done, the winning numbers 

were 31, 36, 43, 45, 50. 

 

Joan Curtis thanked everyone for coming along and making 

it a good meeting. 

 

Meeting Closed at 7:35 PM. 

 

Minutes agreed by the chair. 

 

Joan Curtis 

 

 

 

…………………………14th November 2018 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


